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very worrying. The rest is history and George has done an absolutely excellent
job by transforming the situation and being extremely tolerant of the occasional
eccentric that Borgwards seem to attract.

Fred Hovell, who was our President until recently, has been a guiding light
steering the Club through its formative years. He was of course helped by his
late wife, Joan, who would assist the decision making ability of everyone at
Committee meetings with her variety of very potent home made wines! Fred and
the late Commander Allison were appointed the first Borgward agents at the
Halfway Garages, Padworth in 1951. This, of course, made it the ideal venue for
the first 2 Annual General Meetings. The first 2 trips abroad were massive
convoys led by Fred and Joan which sowed the seed for all future trips. All our
test day bashes (or thrashes) around various race tracks were timed and watched
over by Fred, although he always seemed to find the noise of a Borgward engine
revving freely at 80 mph in third gear ever so slightly distressing!

These people were of course the very keystone of the Club helped at the time by
John Ellis, David Stride, Stephen Nessling, Nick Reid, myself and all those Club
members who supported the first meetings. For those of you have been members
since the beginning, you can all wake up now!
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